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“Daughters of Afghanistan” 
Documentary and Discussion March 19th 

 
Discussion following the February showing of “The Road to 9/11” 
prompted scheduling a follow-up program “Daughters of Afghanistan.” 
This is a documentary made by an American filmmaker over several 
years.  It looks at the efforts to rebuild Afghanistan’s infrastructure and 
culture, as seen through the eyes of women. 
 
The film explores the challenges several women faced during the 

Afghan wars and during the Karzai administration and focuses on the first Minister of Women's 
Affairs during the Karzai administration, Dr. Sima Sumar.  As an outspoken advocate of equality 
for women, she was soon sidelined by political opponents and religious authorities. The 
documentary demonstrates the difficulty of achieving gender equality in very traditional societies. 

Bruce Burnett will lead the discussion in conjunction with the documentary and as a follow-up to 
the recent program “Road to 9-11” The program will take place on Sunday, March 19, at the 
Harwinton Library from 2 to 4 p.m. There is no fee, however, donations are welcome.  Registration 
is not necessary. 

 

Looking Back at Harwinton History 
By Joyce Peck 

Mention Harwinton history and someone is sure to bring up the VonTobel Scrapbooks as a 
valuable source of historical information.  The VonTobel Scrapbooks, now residing in the 
Theodore A. Hungerford Memorial Museum, take their name from Florence Wilson VonTobel 
(Mrs. Charles).  She continued keeping scrapbooks after the death of her father, Norman Addison 
Wilson, who began the scrapbooks of newspaper clippings.   Born Dec. 17, 1819, Wilson "was a 
man who not only took an interest in the various families, but also made a written record," 
according to the late Raymond G. Bentley, the town’s first historian. "There is a "Family Record" in 
the Town vault that I do believe he started and accumulated much of the information," Bentley 
noted. 
 

A Bit of Trivia  

 
Question:  

Where and what is the Museum of Connecticut History?  

 

Answer on page 2  
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Answer to A Bit of Trivia  

(from page 1):   
 

The Museum of Connecticut History focuses on 
Connecticut government and industrial and military 

history and is located in the Supreme Court and 
State Library Building at 231 Capitol Ave., Hartford.  

 
New exhibits recently added are Connecticut 

Postcards and Freedom Trail Quilts. Other exhibits 
include Remembering World War I, Governors of 
Connecticut and the Mit chelson Coin Collection. Best 

of all, admission to the museum is free.  
 

It is located diagonally across Capitol Avenue at the 
end of the Exit 48 ramp off I 84. Hours are Monday -

Friday 9 a.m. -4 p.m. and Saturday 9 a.m. -2 p.m. 
Good idea to check before going . 
 

 

Curator’s Corner 
Corinne Curtis is helping with some filing at the Skinner 
House and Candace Jones-Pacholski continues to update 
the newspaper scrapbooks with clippings saved by John 
Thrall and Dennis Andrews. 
 
Howard Rood, who lives just over the Harwinton Town 
Line in New Hartford, has donated cobbler’s tools including 
a set of cobbler’s lasts, once used to make and mend shoes 
of varying sizes from child to adult.  The last is a holding 
device shaped like a human foot that keeps the material in 
place as the cobbler fashions or repairs a shoe.  A wooden 
tool box was also part of the donation.  The items will be 
accessioned and will be on display this summer at the barn 
museum.  
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PROGRAMS OFFERED IN MARCH AND EARLY APRIL 
 
tǳŘŘƴΩƘŜŀŘǎέΥ /ƘƛƭŘƘƻƻŘǎ ƛƴ /ƻƭƻƴƛŀƭ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀ 
Wednesday, March 22, 7 PM 
The Historical Society together with the Harwinton Library will host a program on Wednesday 
evening, March 22, 2017 at 7 PM at the library on Bentley Drive.  Velya Janz-Urban will provide an 
examination of unique childhood life and activities from the late 16th to the late 18th centuries.  
She will include and explore birthing, rearing, parenting, and the health and education of children 
during this time period.  There will be no fee, and all are invited.  Registrations can be made by 
calling the library at 860-485-9113. 

IƻǇŜ IƻƴƻǊΣ ¦ƴƛǘȅΣ ŀƴŘ tŜŀŎŜέ 
The Presidency and Legacy of John F. Kennedy 
Sunday, March 26, 2 to 4 PM 

Presidents are a fascinating aspect of American history.  They reflect the attitude and desires of 
the American people, for better or worse.   In addition, they are judged by criteria that are not 
always clear to their contemporaries or historians.  This talk will center on a presidency that is 
widely seen as a great period in modern US history - that of John F. Kennedy.  The talk will center 
on the administration’s political victories and failures, as well as the reasons for its enduring 
image as one of the great periods in history.  The speaker is Hamish Lutris, an Associate Professor 
of History who has worked at some of America’s premier natural and historical sites. Registration 
is not necessary and there is no fee.  The program will be held at the Harwinton Library from 2:00 
to 4:00 PM. 
 
 

άIƛŘŘŜƴ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ [ƛǘŎƘŦƛŜƭŘ /ƻǳƴǘȅέ  
Sunday, April 2, 2 to 4 PM 

The Harwinton Historical Society will present a program on Litchfield 
County’s history on Sunday afternoon, April 2, 2017.  The program will 
be held at the Harwinton Library from 2:00 – 4:00 PM.  
 
The program will depict the traces of Litchfield County's past that are hidden in plain sight. 
Vestiges of long-abandoned railroad tracks crisscross the county while a decaying and unmarked 
cinder block structure in Warren is all that remains of a cornerstone of national defense.  All but 
forgotten today, a fire roared through Winsted in 1908, causing residents to flee their rooms at the 
Odd Fellows boarding house.  In Bantam, art deco chairs made by the Warren McArthur 
Corporation prompted the War Department to order bomber seats from the company during 
World War II. 
 
Author Peter C. Vermilyea explores these and other obscure tales from the history of Litchfield 
County, Connecticut.  Registrations are not necessary and there will be no fee. 
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Harwinton’s C.H. Wilson Blacksmith Shop 
 
The Barn Corner 

BLACKSMITHS WERE IMPORTANT TO SMALL TOWNS LIKE HARWINTON 
 
The blacksmith was a significant person to all small towns.  In addition to making necessary iron 
implements for the community, he shod horses and oxen. 
 
At a Harwinton town meeting in the early 1700s it was voted to exempt the blacksmith from all 
town taxes, minister fees, and from doing work on the roads for a period of five years.   
 
There were at least five or six blacksmiths operating in town over the years.  The blacksmith shop 
that was located part way up Center Hill was standing unused well into the twentieth century until 
a heavy snowstorm caused it to collapse.  Much of the equipment from that shop was given to Old 
Sturbridge Village, but the ox shoeing frame is now standing in our barn. 
 
When you visit the Historical Society barn you can learn the differences between horse shoes and 
ox shoes and why the ox frame was necessary.  You will also see the forge where the blacksmith 
demonstrated his skill, and learn why he was such an important - but often unsung - person in the 
community. 

- Contributed by DAVID RYAN 
 

SCHOOLHOUSE CLEANING DAY – SATURDAY, MAY 13 – 10 A.M. 
After winter the Historical Society’s one room schoolhouse on Route 118 needs a cleaning.  Tasks 
include wiping down the desks and washing the windows.  Books, stored in the Skinner House for 
winter, will be replaced on the book shelf.  These tasks will take less than 2 hours with enough 
help.  Please bring cleaning supplies.  
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Harwintonôs One Room Schoolhouse 

 
HELP WANTED ï DOCENT FOR A DAY 

 
The Historical Societyôs officers and directors have been discussing the desire to open the 
schoolhouse and barn museum to the public more often during the warmer months.  Please 
consider being a ñdocent for a dayò by volunteering as a guide in one of the buildings on a 
Saturday or Sunday afternoon.  Background information is available in both buildings and 
orientation can be scheduled on request.  
 
Two specific dates were selected to start: 
 

¶ Saturday, May 20th in the late afternoon during the Westside Volunteer Fire 
Department's annual roast beef dinner.  The time would probably be 4 to 6 or 6:30.  This 
would require about 6 people who could alternate times if wanting to attend the dinner.  

 

¶ Saturday, June 10th, Connecticut Open House Day from 1 to 5 p.m. for the annual 
Connecticut Open House Day.  This would require at least two people for the 
schoolhouse (one from 1-3 and another from 3-5).  The barn would need 6 people 
(three from 1 to 3 and another three from 3 to 5). 

 
If you are not available May 20 or June 10 but would be willing to serve as a guide on another 
Saturday or Sunday afternoon between June 1 and Oct. 1, please indicate when you are 
available.  The buildings will only be opened if there are adequate volunteers (one in the 
schoolhouse and two or three in the barn). 
 
If you have questions or are able to volunteer, please call or email: 

Bonnie or Dennis Andrews 
860-482-7978 

harwhistsoc@gmail.com 

tel:/(860)%20482-7978
mailto:harwhistsoc@gmail.com

